
August 2	  			 
	 8:00 am
	 Membership Committee Meeting  	
	 Chamber Boardroom
August 4	  			 
	 6:00 pm
	 Chamber Crab Feast  			 
	 Ali Ghan Shrine Club 			 
	 Picnic Grounds 
August 9	  			 
	 9:00 am
	 State of the County  			 
	 Allegany College of Maryland 		
	 Continuing Ed Bldg. 
August 10 				  
	 8:00 am
	 Education Committee Meeting  		
	 Chamber Boardroom
August 14 				  
	 9:00 am
	 Transportation Committee Meeting  	
	 Chamber Boardroom
	 11:00 am  				  
	 Local Business Showcase Meeting 		
	 Chamber Boardroom
August 15				  
	 8:30 am
	 Leadership Allegany 
	 Committee Meeting  			 
	 Chamber Boardroom
August 16	  			 
	 5:30 – 7:30				  
	 “Chamber After Hours”  			 
	 Hosted by Town Hill Bed 		
	 and Breakfast 
August 28	  			 
	 11:00 am  				  
	 Local Business Showcase Meeting 		
	 Chamber Boardroom
August 31				  
	 Noon 
	 Board of Directors Meeting 		
	 Chamber Boardroom
September 1	  			 
	 9:00 am
	 Marketing Committee Meeting  		
	 Chamber Boardroom
September 6	  			 
	 8:00 am
	 Membership Committee Meeting  	
	 Chamber Boardroom

August Calendar 

Executive Director

AUGUST 2023	  

Volume XLI  No. 8
Bell Tower Building
Cumberland, MD 21502

Will we see you at the 42nd Annual Crab 
Feast? There are just two more days to get 
tickets. Always rain or shine, the crab feast 
comes together thanks to Jeremy Irons, The 
Belt Group and our sponsors: The Belt 
Group, First United Bank & Trust, Pin-
nacle Strategies, LLC, Western Maryland 
Building & Construction Trades Council, 
and WVU Medicine – Garrett Regional 
Medical Center & Potomac Valley Hospital. 
Thank you to Peg McKenzie for her leadership 
with this event, which she has managed for 
over 30 years. If you’re attending, look for 
our Board of Directors who serve as our 
Crabby Parking Crew throughout the evening. 
It has been a busy month, even with some 
much-needed vacation time, as our Trans-
portation Committee, led by Courtney 
Thomas-Winterberg, Department of Social 
Services, made strides in our efforts to form 
a robust transportation system in Allegany 
County. First, we presented our rideshare 
proposal to Uber, which included data from 
our community-wide survey conducted late 
last summer. There is some work to do to 
recruit drivers, but they acknowledge we have 
a market for the service. Our focus related to 
this will be to market to potential drivers and 
to find ways to incentivize those who qualify 
and reach milestones. If you or someone you 
know wishes to sign up, it’s as easy as down-
loading the app and completing the steps. 
It is with an increased number of available 
rides that pricing and timing will make the 
service a viable option in our community. 
Second, the Allegany County Board of 
County Commissioners released a request 
for proposal on July 13, which is seeking a 
firm to conduct a transportation study and 
provide a strategic plan to outline specific 
actions to form a robust transportation 
system in Allegany County. The Chamber 

is proud to partner with the 
Allegany County Department 
of Economic and Community 
Development and Department 
of Social Services to utilize 
Appalachian Regional Commis-
sion funds for this important 
step in the process. 
Turnbull, Hoover & Kahl, P.A. 

hosted a great After Hours in July and our 
Network & Win goes up to $1,750 with 
no one present from Allegany Aggregates. 
We will be at Town Hill Bed & Breakfast 
in August – don’t forget to pre-register 
online from our Chamber calendar. 
We have continued to stay engaged in 
advocacy work thanks to our membership 
with the Maryland Chamber and the Feder-
ation. This has been a tremendous resource 
for information. The focus has been un-
employment insurance, FAMLI leave, and 
cannabis guidance and regulations, as well 
as some predictions of the 2024 session. If 
you are searching for information on any 
of these topics, you can find highlights in 
past E-News publications and you can
always contact our office. I continue to have 
requests to hear from small businesses in 
Allegany County on these issues. Please 
take advantage of this often-overlooked 
membership benefit and feel free to 
communicate challenges to us so that we 
can make our voice heard in Annapolis. 
Our Education Committee will be coming 
together this month after our short hiatus. 
We will hear updates from all of our educa-
tion partners and discuss 2023-2024 pro-
gramming. It’s been a great summer, but back 
to school will be here quickly! The Chamber 
will continue to administer the Leadership 
Allegany Rising program and there are 
$250 and $500 sponsorship opportunities 
available if your business wishes to support 
this high school junior experience.  
Thank you for your continued membership, 
which allows us to be The Voice for Business 
in Allegany County. 

	 Juli McCoy
	 Executive Director



Crab Feast 2023  
Sponsored by:

The 42nd Annual Chamber Crab Feast will be held on Friday, August 4th at the Ali Ghan Shrine Picnic 
Grounds from 6:00 to 9:00 pm and is open to Chamber members and their guests. This year’s event is 
being chaired by Jeremy Irons, Carl Belt, Inc. There’s plenty of food and drink for every taste bud — 
crabs, corn on the cob, hamburgers, hot dogs, grilled sausages, Queen City Creamery ice cream, canned 
beer, canned seltzers, bottled water, soft drinks as well as Susie Miller’s super-secret recipe for Maryland 
Crab Soup.
 
The Crabby Parking Crew will once again be assisting with parking. Tickets are $80.00 
per person and must be purchased in advance. Tickets are nonrefundable — no tickets 
will be sold at the door.  You must be 21 years or older to attend due to alcoholic 
beverages being served and the personal liability incurred with serving alcohol.  
No coolers or outside refreshments permitted.
 

2023 Annual Business Recognition
Reception Honorees Announced

Patrick W. Buck, Chairman of the Board of Directors, has announced this year’s 
winners for the Outstanding Business Recognition Reception to be held on 
Thursday, November 9, 2023 in the Lane Center at Frostburg State University.   

Business of the Year – Potomac Valley Hospital
Entrepreneurial Spirit Award – Michael Harris – Pepper In a Bottle

Community Service Award – Carl and Jane Belt 
Non-Profit Nominations (the winner will be announced at the reception):

Allegany Arts Council
Allegany County Historical Society

Allegany County Library System
Western Maryland Jaycees Outstanding Young Professional Award – Keira Shilling
Formal invitations will be sent. For additional information, please contact the 
Chamber office at 301-722-2820.

Wednesday, October 18, 2023
4:30 – 7:30 pm

Lane Center at
Frostburg State University

The showcase is being incorporated 
with our “Chamber After Hours’’

October event.

Information Sheets Added Below



















Member Profile: 	 Town Center Development Group, LLC
	 841 Windsor Road
	 Cumberland, Maryland 21502
	 301-268-3971
	 Larry Jackson, Owner
	 E-mail:  tcdg21502@gmail.com	 		  	

Town Center Development Group’s mission 
is to serve as a catalyst for the redevelopment 
of Downtown Cumberland. It engages in 
development, leasing and property manage-
ment. Holdings include approximately 
100,000 square feet in office, retail, arts 
entertainment and residential space. The 
company also operates retail businesses as 
well as an in-house architectural firm.

Town Center Development Group, LLC 
was formed in the summer of 2000 by 
principals Steve Chaney and Larry Jackson 
as a commercial real estate development 
company. Several goals were established at 
the time, including the mission to “provide 
economic development in Downtown Cum-
berland” and to “restore historic properties 
in the central business district.”

The first project was the purchase of 115 
Baltimore Street in June 2000. Shortly after 
purchasing the building was renovated on 
the exterior and on the 1st and 2nd floors.  
The company received the historic preser-
vation award for the year 2000 from the 
City of Cumberland. In the spring of 2001,
the building next door, 113 Baltimore Street 
was purchased.  In the summer of 2001 an 
ambitious project of complete renovation 
on the third floors of both buildings, as well 
as the first and second floors of 113 Balti-
more Street was undertaken. The concept 
was formulated to create one unified build-
ing of 18,000 square feet. This project was 
completed in the spring of 2002. The project, 
known as the Town Center Building, was 
a winner of the State of Maryland “Smart 
Growth Award” for 2002.

In the spring of 2003, Decatur Heights 
Development, LLC was formed to develop 
the Decatur Heights section of Downtown 
Cumberland. Two large historic commercial 
buildings were acquired (The Deal Building 
and Allegany Towers) to serve as the center 
piece of the office campus master plan.  
Today the finished campus contains over 
60,000 square feet of office space. Other 
projects include the development of 86 
Baltimore Street, which was awarded the 
historic preservation award for the year 
2003 from the City of Cumberland, and 
the Elks Building, 121 Baltimore Street, 
127 Baltimore Street and the latest project 
107 Baltimore Street.  

New Members
(patronize these members and welcome them to the Chamber)

Appalachian Hair
1225b National Highway
LaVale, Maryland 21502
240-362-7007
Contact:	 Kala Scarlett, Owner/Hair Stylist
E-mail:	 appalachianhair@gmail.com
Category:	 Hair Salon 

CQI Associates.com
10726 B Birmingham Way
Woodstock, MD 21163
443-472-3870  
www.cqiassociates.com
Contact:	 Joe Tabeling, Senior Associate
E-mail:	 joe@cqiassociates.com 
Category:	 Utilities 

Jones, Tori
1120 Annapolis Road
Suite 352
Odenton, MD 21113
202-599-7489
Contact:	 Tori Jones
E-mail:	 hjones301@gmail.com
Category:	 Individual

Pepper In A Bottle 
28 North Centre Street
Cumberland, MD 21502
240-362-7766 
www.pepperinabottle.com 
Contact:	 Michael Harris, Owner
E-mail:	 ersk051853@yahoo.com

Description:	 Makes and bottles small 		
	 batches of special hot sauces
Category:	 Retail Hot Sauce
	 Small Batch Custom Hot Sauce

Town Center Development Group, 
LLC   
841 Windsor Road
Cumberland, MD 21502
301-268-3971
Contact:	 Larry Jackson, Managing 
   	 Partner
E-mail:	 tcdg21502@gmail.com
Category:	 Developer

“Chamber After Hours”
Wednesday,

August 16, 2023
5:30 pm to 7:30 pm

Hosted by:
Town Hill Bed and Breakfast

State of the County
Wednesday,

August 9, 2023
9:00 am

Allegany College of Maryland
Continuing Education Building

Chamber Crab Feast
Friday, August 4, 2023

Ali Ghan Shrine 
Picnic Grounds

6:00 – 9:00 pm



 

Allegany County Chamber of Commerce 2023 Officers	
Chairman:  Patrick W. Buck		    		
First Vice Chairwoman:  Parika M. Andreassen
Second Vice Chairman:  Robert W. Collette, Jr.
Immediate Past Chairman:  Robert A. Godfrey

Bell Tower Building, 24 Frederick Street, Cumberland, MD 21502  •  301-722-2820  •  301-722-5995 Fax  •  e-mail: info@alleganycountychamber.com

The Chamber News is published monthly by 
the Allegany County Chamber of Commerce
www.alleganycountychamber.com

Juli R. McCoy, Executive Director


